
 

Newsletter  

Friday 3rd May 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 93%   

Best Class Attendance: Reception and Year 2 (96%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Esgusodwch fi (Excuse me) 
 

Early May Bank Holiday 

A reminder that school will be closed next Monday, 6th May 2024 for the May Day bank holiday – school will 

open as usual on Tuesday 7th May 2024. 
 
Positive Parenting – Year 3/4/5/6 

A reminder that weekly parent courses continue every Tuesday, 1-3 pm.  Parents who attended similar courses 

last year commented how beneficial the courses were, offering support and advice to deal with situations as 

your children progress into teenagers.  We hope you can join the Parenting Team.  Come to the school office for 

1pm.  Please ring the school office by Tuesday morning to book a place. 
 
Welsh Government Get Help With School Costs Campaign 

The Welsh Government are running a campaign to raise awareness of the additional support on offer.  Please 

visit gov.wales/get-help-school-costs for more information, check if you are eligible and to apply.  You may be 

entitled to a school essentials grant of up to £200 for help with uniform, etc., your child may also be entitled 

to extra support in school as well as extra funding for the school. 
 
Dogs Trust Talk 

As part of their volunteer work, four Ysgol Rhiwabon Year 10 pupils visited classes on Thursday to talk about 

their experience of buying a dog from the Dogs Trust.  The pupils brought ‘Dora’ who was well behaved and very 

happy to meet the children. 
  
Lost Comforter – help needed 

A child in our Nursery class has lost her favourite toy last week - a fading pink going purple blanket comforter 

with a grey head and 2 arms of an elephant.  The family would be grateful if you could please look on your way 

to/from school, if you find it please hand in to the school office.  Thank you. 
 
Year 5/6 Girls Football Team 

Our Year 5/6 Girls Football Team took part in a Football Festival at Colliers Park, Gresford, with other schools 

from Wrexham.  Well done to the girls for showing good team spirit and excellent behaviour.  Thank you to 

Miss Phillips for accompanying the girls. 
 
Fundraising App 

The school has now signed up to easyfundraising app. This app allows the school 

fund to benefit from purchases made online in many shops such as Argos, Amazon, 

Shein, TEMU, Tesco, Asda and 1000s more!  

How it works – You download the easyfundraising app (scan QR code below) You 

then type in the company you wish to buy from, e.g. TUI, CURRYS, JUST EAT and 

press SHOP and it will take you to their website.  

You then make your purchase as normal and it costs you the same. 

Easyfundraising then donate a percentage to the school fund. The school fund 

helps us to buy additional resources and helps pay towards trips and additional 

costs.  
 
Games Club – Year 1  

A reminder that Year 1 Games Club continues next week on Tuesday, 7th May.   
 
Computer Club – Years 3 and 4 

A reminder that Computer Club continues next week on Tuesday, 7th May 
 
Games Club – Year 2 

A reminder that Year 2 Games Club continues on Tuesday, 7th May.  This will be the last of the Year 2 Games 

Club. 
 



 

Clwb Cymraeg – Year 5 and 6 

A reminder that Clwb Cymraeg continues next week on Thursday, 9th May. 
 
Indoor Athletics Club – Years 3 and 4 

A reminder that the Athletics Club continues next Thursday, 9th May.   
 
Art Club – Year 5 and 6 

A reminder that the club continues next Wednesday, 8th May. 
 
  

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Kiara  Year 3 – Charlie 

Reception - Archer  Year 4 – Indi 

Year 1 – Lily   Year 5 – Cadi 

Year 2 – Austin   Year 6 – Isabel-Paige 

 
 
 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Oliver  Blwyddyn 3 – Libby 

Derbyn/Reception – Brodee  Blwyddyn 4 – Ellis 

Blwyddyn 1 – Charlie   Blwyddyn 5 – Keiran 

Blwyddyn 2 – Bella    Blwyddyn 6 – Rocco 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were chosen as 

they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Jack Year 3 – Jack 

Reception – Tommy Year 4 – Bella 

Year 1 – Lily   Year 5 – Demi-Lea, Cadi, Lily, Lily-Ann 

Year 2 – Darcie Year 6 – Misia 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to 

keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor 

Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.  

 

 
 

 


